
From: Hristo Stoev <h.stoev@moew.government.bg> 
To: aarhus compliance <aarhus.compliance@unece.org> 
Cc: info@mission-bulgarie.ch, Aphrodite Smagadi <Aphrodite.Smagadi@unece.org>, 

alexdountchev@hotmail.com, office@balkani.org, maricar.de.la.cruz@unece.org, Ganya Hristova 
<ganyah@moew.government.bg>, Eli Tcvetkova <TcvetkovaEli@moew.government.bg> 

Date: 16/09/2013 16:50 
Subject: Re: Follow-up on communication ACCC/C/2011/58 
 
 

Dear Mrs Smagadi, 

 

Dear Mrs Dela Cruz, 

 

Following your letter from 15 July 2013 relevant to the Communication to the Aarhus Convention 

Compliance Committee concerning compliance by Bulgaria with provisions of the Convention in 

connection with restricted access to review procedures in spatial planning (Ref. ACCC/C/2011/58), 

we would like to inform you that the Ministry of Environment and Water of Bulgaria already has 

prepared a draft of detailed written information on progress by Bulgaria in implementing the 

Recommendations of the Committee on Communication Ref. ACCC/C/2011/58. 

However, the high-level management of the Ministry needs more time to review, discuss and 

approve the draft of information, because the new Government of Bulgaria was established just 

before three months and half - our new heads still are getting acquainted with the ongoing issues 

and matters in the Ministry. 

Therefore, unfortunately, it will not be possible for us to meet the deadline for providing our reply, 

set out in your letter - 16 September 2013. 

We are very sorry for this and ask your apologize. 

We kindly ask the Compliance Commitee to take into consideration the information despite the 

little delay - we assure you that it will be sent to you no later than 19 September 2013, taking into 

account that the next meeting of the Compliance Commitee will be held in the period 24-27 

September 2013. 

 

Thank you very much in advance for your kind understanding and compromise! 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

Hristo Stoev 

National Contact Point for Aarhus Convention 

State Expert 

Environmental Policies Directorate 

Strategies and Programmes Department 

Ministry of Environment and Water 

Gladstone Str, 67 

BG-1000 SOFIA 

Bulgaria 

Phone: +35 92 940 63 45 

Fax: +35 92 981 33 84 

E-Mail: h.stoev@moew.government.bg 
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